BERKSHIRE LAKES MASTER ASSOCIATION
495 BELVILLE BOULEVARD
NAPLES, FLORIDA 34104
DECEMBER 7, 2021


The regularly scheduled meeting of the Berkshire Lakes Master Association was held on Tuesday, December 7, 2021 at the Berkshire Lakes Clubhouse and on Zoom. The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM by President Maureen Richards.

ROLL CALL OF OFFICERS:
Maureen Richards, President					Charles Lascari, Director
Walter Sanford, Director					Robert DeMarco, Director
Mike Peppe, Director						Linda Craig, Secretary
Allen Bouley, Ability Management
Vice President David Orr was absent. Four homeowners attended in person and several joined by Zoom.

PROOF OF NOTICE OF MEETING:
It was established that the date, time, place, accessibility and nature of the meeting had been posted on the Association bulletin boards, emailed to all addresses given by home owners, and posted on the Berkshire lakes Website in compliance with state statutes.

DISPOSAL OF OUTSTANDING MINUTES:
Charles moved and Walter seconded a motion to approve the minutes of the November 17, 2021 meeting with one correction. The vote to approve was ananimous.

PR3ESIDENT’S REPORT:
· The interior of the Clubhouse has been repainted.
· Street signage and signage around the lake is being evaluated for replacement.
· MSTU reports that the Devonshire hedge has been trimmed.
· There is a new lock on the chain across the entrance on Devonshire to Horseshoe lake.
· BLMA is researching the possibility of producing a welcome video to be posted on the website for new owners with information about our amenities as well as the requirements of ownership in a deed restricted community.
OPEN MEETING:
A homeowner submitted an email requesting the use of Florida Friendly weed killer such as vinegar instead of Round Up.

MANAGER’S REPORT:
Please see attached.

OLD BUSINESS:
Linda told the Board that the remediation on Belville was proceeding according to plan although Seabreeze had been plagued with employee retention problems and had fielded several new foreman recently. She also informed the Board that a January meeting was scheduled with Advanced Aquatics to review the date gained from sampling in Henley and Horseshoe Lakes to determine whether aeration would benefit the health of each lake. 

NEW BUSINESS:
· Charles moved and Maureen seconded a motion to set the tennis and pickleball hours to the following:
Tennis – 8AM to 10AM Monday through Saturday. Men and women alternating days. 
Pickleball – 10AM to 12AM Monday through Saturday.
The vote to approve was unanimous.
· Bob DeMarco offered to call Chris O’Connell to discuss fees and a possible infraction concerning accrued interest in his letters to delinquent homeowners. 
· Linda moved and Mike seconded a motion to appoint Nancy Perry as a member of the ARB. The vote to approve was unanimous.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:50 PM.

Linda Craig
Secretary



